
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to our September Newsletter. In this issue you will find story and 
survey winners, water quality information, upcoming events and more. Spring 
is in the air, and as always, there will be many fun and rewarding 
opportunities to get involved with improving and protecting our community’s 
environment in the months ahead. We hope you will join us! 
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Story Winners Announced 
 

The Lincoln Envirotown Trust runs a children's activity morning with an 
environmental theme during the school holidays (see children’s holiday 
program information in this newsletter). Last year we ran a story 
writing competition on the theme "Lincoln in a 100 years" and made it into a 
book.  This year the competition theme was, "Transport of the Future".  The 
"Transport of the Future" story winners for this year are as follows: 
 

6 and under:  
First Place  - Shankar Ganeshan, age 6 

Second Place  - Ryan Boyd, age 5 
Commended  - Leah Hamilton-Cross, age 3 

 

7-10 year olds:  
First Place  - Stephan Hofmann, age 10 

Second Place equal  - Matthew Hadler, age 7 
Second Place equal  - Nicole Hamilton-Cross, age 9 

Commended  - Abigail Smithies, age 10 
 

The book with this year's winners is available from the Lincoln SDC Service 
Center at a cost of $15.00.�
�
In photo above, from left to right:  Back row -- Su e Jarvis; Middle row -- Ryan 
Boyd, Matthew Hadler, Shankar Ganeshan, Stephan Hof mann, Nicole Hamilton-
Cross, Abigail Smithies; Front row -- Leah Hamilton -Cross �
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In August we asked you to take part in our Lincoln 
Township environmental survey as a follow-up to the 
one which was circulated a year ago. This year's 
Lincoln Township environmental survey results are 
being processed, and the results which will help give 
us an idea of what things are important to people in 
Lincoln and give us a picture of where we are at now 
with regards to waste, energy and travel will be 
published soon.   
 
The WINNERS of the Cent-a-meter prize from the 
survey competition are Jillian and John Meredith. The 
Cent-a-meter is a wireless electricity monitor, which 
helps you save on power bills. Thank you to Power 
Save Marketing Ltd of Rangiora who offered it to us 
at a reduced price for the survey competition. 
 
If you would like to borrow the LET Cent-a-meter fo r a 
small donation, please contact Sue Jarvis, 325-2121  or 
329-5858. 
 

 
 

In photo: Sue Jarvis presenting the Cent-a-meter 
survey prize to Jillian Meredith  
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Volunteers turned out to help plant trees at the 
Mahoe Reserve Community Planting Day on 
Sunday 8 September.  This type of community 
restoration work is a great way to learn about 
our native New Zealand plants, visit with 
friends, and give back to our community.  In 10, 
20, 50 years time, this forest patch that we 
plant now will provide food and shelter for our 
native birds and invertebrates as well as a 
shaded park for our community. 
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The Mayoral candidates have answers to our 
sustainability questionnaire. These will be posted on 
the LET Web site soon, www.lincolnenvirotown.org.nz, 
and a copy will be made available at the Lincoln 
SDC Service Centre.  
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The 2007 Zerowaste Street Challenge will run again 
this year during Neighbourhood Week from Friday 26 
October to Sunday 4 November.  This is a chance for 
you to get to know your neighbors better and 
compete to be the street with the least amount of 
waste. An afternoon tea will be provided for the 
winning street.  For information and entry forms – 
collect from the Lincoln SDC Service Center, or 
contact Ralph Scott at home,  325-2219, or mobile 
027-432-6105.  
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Holiday Activity Morning For 3-12 Year Olds  
 

When?  10.00am –11.30am, Tuesday 2nd October. 
 

Where?  The Lincoln Community Centre, Gerald 
Street. 
 

What will we do?  There will be stories followed by 
activities with an environmental/Christmas theme: 
including how to make Christmas cards, decorations 
and gifts using recycled materials, making costumes 
and decorations for the Lincoln Christmas pageant 
and other fun activities. Do them all or choose! 
 

What do we bring? Children, please bring an adult 
and old Christmas cards, Christmas wrapping paper, 
cardboard tubes e.g. from kitchen roll, egg cartons 
and any other things that could be used for 
decorations. 
 

Does it cost anything? A gold coin donation (or 
more, if you can afford it) would be much 
appreciated. 
 

More information needed?  Contact Sue Jarvis 325-
2121 or 329-5858. 
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Taking responsibility for a sustainable future 
	

Lincoln Envirotown Trust is aimed at making Lincoln 
a true Envirotown. We work with the community, for 
the community, in partnership with Selwyn District 
Council, Lincoln University, Landcare Research, 
Waihora Ellesmere Trust, Enviroment Canterbury, 
HortResearch, local schools, businesses and other 
organizations to find solutions to projected growth 
and associated environmental issues. Get involved - 
see the Action Plan Update in this newsletter. 
 

You are welcome to Lincoln Envirotown Committee 
meetings each 2nd Tuesday of the month, 7:30pm at 
the Lincoln Community Centre supper room. 
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Lincoln Envirotown Trust and Waterwatch 
began and carried out a water quality 
monitoring project on the Liffey stream in 
August.  The photos above show the Liffey 
stream water quality testing of August 7th by 
Lincoln Envirotown, Lincoln Environmental 
Organisation (Lincoln High School 
enviro group: LEO), and community members 
with the help of the Lincoln University 
Waterwatch team.  To learn more about this 
project, check out the "Latest News" online 
at http://www.lincolnenvirotown.org.nz. 
 
There will be another opportunity to help 
with the monitoring the health of the Liffey 
stream on the 9th of October starting at 
12.00 mid day at the north end of the Liffey 
near the High School. Participants and 
observers are welcome. 
 

"Sustainability is meeting the needs of the 
present generation without compromising 
the ability of future generations to meet their 
needs."  
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Community Sustainability 
Action Plan Update 
 

Lincoln Envirotown Trust collected information from 
the Lincoln community over several months including 
from discussion groups, meetings and submissions. 
From this information a draft community plan 
document was developed and distributed to 
households in and around Lincoln. The four page 
document was kept simple. All the ideas raised by 
the community were summarised under 20 main 
themes. The community were invited to attend an 
action workshop on June 10 to prioritise ideas and 
create a timeline for action. 
 
The ideas and actions developed during the work- 
shop were collected and have been developed into a 
community action plan. The ideas that people are 
interested in and prepared to champion are 
prioritised and the other ideas are dormant awaiting 
action (see the status of Actions below). 
 

Actions underway  – reducing use of plastic 
shopping bags, testing water quality of the Liffey 
steam, reducing waste, working with schools, 
planting natives 
 
Actions that have been “adopted” but still 
needing action  – community garden.  Please contact 
Joy Hurley, 325- 7497, if you are interested in helping 
with getting this action started. 
 
Actions not yet adopted  (These seeds await 
champions in the future) – 
 

�� Car Free Days 
�� A Community Owned Wind Turbine 
�� Preserve Our Waterways (Liffey/Te Waihora) 
�� More Events To Bring Community Together 
�� More Resting Spots For Social Interaction 
�� More Recycling 
�� Toxic Chemicals 
�� Car Pool to Christchurch 
�� Reduce Water Wastage 
�� Reduce Energy Use 

 

Please contact us if you would like to be involved with 
any of the actions, or if you would like to suggest  
other actions that were not brought up at the actio n-
planning meeting – Sue Jarvis 325-2121 or 329-5858.  
Ideas and messages for Lincoln Envirotown can also 
be dropped off at the Lincoln Selwyn District Counc il 
Service Centre/Library. 
 
Over the next couple of months we want to share the 
results of this process with the community. We want 
all of the input and effort of the community to bear 
fruit. This is a great opportunity for people to get 
involved, and everyone has the power to make a 
difference! 
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Student Design Display And Seminar On 
Low Impact Practices 
 

This year landscape architecture students from 
Lincoln University worked on an Ecological 
Design Project based on Liffey Subdivision at 
Lincoln Village.  Students had to develop 
solutions and designs for a new subdivision 
which will offer ecologically sustainable urban 
landscape that fulfils triple bottom line 
standards (environmentally friendly, biodiverse, 
contributes to quality of life, and is economic or 
offers a range of cost structures). 
 
Student’s projects will be displayed in the 
Lincoln Community Hall, Gerald Street, on 
October 8 th 5.30 pm to 8.30 pm. Everyone is 
welcome! 
 
Dr. Maria Ignatieva (Lincoln University) will 
talk about practices of Low Impact 
Development in the USA and Europe at 7.00 
pm. 
 
For more information, contact Dr. Maria 
Ignatieva, 325-2811. 
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Sunday, November 25th 
1:00pm-4:00pm 
Supper Room of the Lincoln Community 
Centre 
 

Topics in this practical workshop on 
sustainable living will be chosen from 
(depending on the interests of the group):  
 

�� Using water efficiently and avoiding pollution of 
streams, 

�� Organic gardening, composting and native 
plants for wildlife, 

�� Health impacts of walking, cycling and 
alternatives to cars, 

�� Shopping advice on healthy food and finding 
bargains, 

�� Tips on waste reduction, re-use and real 
recycling, 

�� Eco-friendly renovation projects and solar 
house design, 

�� Reducing electricity bills and having warmer 
homes in winter. 

 

There will be a limit on numbers, so to be sure 
of your place. Contact Raewyn Gillgren now, 
325-2454. 


